







Fall 2015
Dear Families:

 Good news! The number of students identified with head lice has declined at Las Lomitas since a new “home check” policy was instituted at the end of 2011. In our ongoing effort to lessen the chance that students will have to deal with a lice infestation, we are requesting that all families conduct home checks over the Summer break. You may be asked to return the attached form confirming that this has been completed periodically after school breaks. 
Why were home checks initiated?  After reviewing both the National Association of School Nurses (NASN) and the American Academy of Pediatrics (AAP) policies regarding head lice control measures in schools, we learned that careful checks at home were the best method by far for controlling head lice at school….and everywhere else.  This is because “wet combing” (as opposed to “dry combing”) is more easily done at home.  Liquid slows the movement of lice, so a combing check when the hair is wet is a much more effective way of spotting the creatures. 
Please carefully review all of the enclosed materials, then sign and return the enclosed form.  We will request that you conduct wet-combing checks at home two more times this year. We are confident that communication and a proactive approach between school and home will further lower the possibility that these pesky bugs will show up on campus.  Should you encounter nits or lice when performing a home check please explore options and  begin treating your child immediately.  If you have additional questions when school resumes, our school nurse will be happy to speak with you.    
Please keep in mind that the presence of lice in no way means that you or your child has poor hygiene habits! Anyone can get lice—even someone who shampoos their hair and cleans their house everyday!
Do you have questions about this issue?  I encourage you to speak with the principal at your child’s school or call me directly at 854-1215. Otherwise, please return the form to your child’s teacher.
Thank you for doing your part to keep our students and schools focused on learning!
Robin Spindler—Director of Student Services

